## **Pennsylvania Prospectors April 2021 Meeting Minutes**

The monthly meeting of the Pa Prospector's Gold club was held on April 17, 2021. There were 8 in attendance. All officers were present.

The minutes were read by Secretary Sharon. Ryan approved and it was seconded by Eileen. Next, the treasurer's report was read. There was nothing to report. It was approved by Sharon and seconded by Ryan.

Under old business we continued to discuss our May meeting (Saturday, May 15<sup>th</sup>.) Don reserved a pavilion for the May meeting and one for the June meeting. He said July will be too busy and we will need to discuss the July meeting when we meet in person in May.

We will have our May meeting at Knoebel's. We have enough space for 50 people and will meet at pavilion P5. For the June meeting, we will be sharing pavilion A with others. Don said that P5 was already booked for June. We will be able to set up at 10:00 and have our meeting at the regular time 11:30 followed by our potluck. There will be electricity available if needed. Don also mentioned that we will need to follow Knoebel's' protocols such as masks and social distancing.

We discussed what to bring to the May meeting. President Gary suggested we get a cake. Sharon said she would get that. Don said he would bring hamburgers and buns. Ryan said he would bring hotdogs. Bill said he would bring Amish potato salad and cookies. Ryan said he would bring his electric buggy.

Under new business it was discussed that we should bring pans and get some gold dirt. Gary said we should get some gold dirt and should bring pans to the June meeting and has anyone heard from Henry or Tom.

Gary and Don brought out some questions. Are we having an outing in July, and are we doing elections again this year? We will be discussing this more in May. We Ryan and Bill talked about the possibility of having a stand at the Sweet Valley Fair. Bill said he will check with the fire company. A motion was made to close the meeting. All agreed.

The drawing was held then the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Beagle, Secretary